
VIRGINIA WESTERN COMMUNITY COLLEGE BOARD

Minutes #38

The Virginia Western Community College Board held its October 12, 1970
meeting in the President's Conference Room at 11:00 A.M. prior to the legislative

luncheon to be held at noon.  Members present were:

Mr, William S. Russell, Chatrrnan

Mr. Richard H. Hahn

Mr. Barton W. Morris, Jr.

Mrs. Hunter M. Painter

Mr. Henry E. Thomas

Mr. Paul R. Thomson

Mr, W. Darnall Vinyard

Mr. O. E. Webber

Dr, Harold H, Hopper, President

SIDEWALK ALTERATIONS,  FOOT OF NORTH CAMPUS:

Mr. Harry Bradley explained, with photographs that were passed around,
the need for alterations on the sidewalk at the foot off the North campus.  The

curb should be lowered about six inches,  The e.ÿtimated cost is about $600.  A

motion made by Mr. Hahn to appropriate $600 for the sidewalk alterations on the

North campus was seconded by Mr. Morris and passed,

GUEST:

Mr. Russell introduced Mrs. Pat Perkinson, Administrative Assistant to

Dr. Hamel.  Mrs. Perkinson will attend the legislative luncheon to be held today,

PARKING ORDINANCE:

Dr, Hopper read a letter from Julian Hirst telling us that they are still
attempting to work out a parking ordinance for Virginia Western.  Dr. Hopper
plans to be present at the City Council meeting when this is placed on their

agenda.

PARKING LOT:

With a 35% increase in enrollment, we need more parking spaces.  We

have a limited amount of money allocated For parking which will not be enough

to cover our present parking needs.  Mr. Vinyard moved that the Executive

Committee study the need for another parking lot and make any decisions relative

to preparations so that final paving can be accomplished around July 1971 .  Motion

seconded by Mr. Thomson and passed.

Mr. Thomas, Mr. Thomson, and Mr. Vinyard are the present Executive

Committee members of the board, along with Mr. Russell and Dr. Hopper.  A
meeting of the Executive Committee and Roy Kinsey will be arranged,



INSURANOE MANAGEMENT CURRICULUM:

Final decision on this curriculum was tabled until the December meeting.

SGA BUDGET--CHRISTMAS DANCE:

Mr. HarryC. Race, Dean of Student Services, asked the board's support

fop the operation of the Christmas dinner dance. The cost fop each ticket was

estimated at $4.00 a person and will be held at Dixie Oaverns.  A questionnaire

was given out to a fair percentage of students and two out of three said they would

be willing to pay $4.00 a ticket,  Mr. Vinyard moved that the board support this
budget should the SGA beunable to cover its commitments.  Motion seconded by

Mr. Thomson and passed.  Mr. Hahn suggested that each ticket be $5.00 a couple,
with the Student Activity Fund subsidizing the balance of $3,00 a couple.

FILMS:

Mr. Hahn moved that $300 be appropriated for the rental of entertainment

films to be shown to the students during the free period on Monday, Wednesday or

Friday.  Motion seconded by Mr. Thomson and passed.

LOCAL BUDGET PROGRESS REPORT:

Dr. Hopper reported we have received partial payments from all of our

local political subdivisions and in some cases full payment.

With no further business the meeting adjourned.

APPRuv P_LJ:

Harold H0 Hopperÿ Secretary Date
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